South Dakota State Fair Commission 
Minutes
Tuesday, April 24, 2018 1:45 PM 

Nordby Exhibit Hall

Conducting: 
Vice-Chairman Dusty Anderson
1. Call to Order, Members present:  Tom Harmon, Scott Cordts, Loren Noess, Faron Wahl, Peter Nielson, Gary Sharp, Justin Bell and Denise Muntefering via teleconference, 
2. Agenda Additions/Changes- Request to add VIP & Poultry letter. Tom Harmon made the motion to approve the revised Agenda; seconded by Faron Wahl; motion carried by Roll Call Vote.
3. Approval of March 2018 Minutes: Justin Bell made a motion to approve, Gary Sharp seconded the motion; motion carried by Roll Call Vote.
1. Financials: Members reviewed. The 4-H allocation has been processed. 
2. State Fair Updates
a. Grandstand 100th Celebration: Not much has changed, pictures were passed around that were in the old office. Planning a Parade of Champions, looking at doing this Sunday night. Also working on fireworks, we will need to decide how many times and what nights. Continue to work on the Fly Over, Tom Harmon will make the contact for this. Peggy asked for suggestions for the cement core samples as a commemorative item. After discussion it was decided that Peggy will make final decision. 
b. Entertainment: All the entertainment is finalized for grandstand, free stages and beer garden. We will need more workers, security, beer and Porta Potties for Friday night for sure. There was discussion on expanding the Beer Garden and leaving the Beer Hut running after the concert at the east end of the grandstand. It was also suggested wrist banding and selling beer tickets early in the day. 
c. Sponsorships:  No report.
d. Vending/Camping/Static: Joni reported that 22 vendor contracts are out, there are some empty sites that she is still working on getting filled. There are 16 new vendors, all the food is done. Shelley reported that presently after March 31st due date of camping invoices, there are 32 No Power sites at Gate 13 available from the 154 max capacity in 2017, 45 SDSF Generator sites available from the 196 max capacity in 2017. Gate H has 43 sites available in the No Power compared to the 64 sites in 2017, there are 3 SDSF Generators available from the 24 total in 2017. There were 5 sites that came available with electricity on grounds. The total reserved campers in 2017 was 1737, the total to date is 1590. Education entries are starting to come in, all Premium Books went online April 3rd, 2018.
e. SD Largest Classroom: Peggy stated we are revisiting the logistics, Scott stated that it went much better in 2017 by using the kitchen in the Nordby Exhibit Hall. He stated that they did 800-1000 lunches for the 2 days in a couple hours. Also, Scott said that the meals are healthier now. Peggy stated she may try to find a group to make the sandwiches as a fundraiser. 
f. VIP Tables: Peggy stated that they are currently working with the Department of Ag on some type of a Preferred Seating Program but nothing has been finalized. The Department of Ag needs to approve before going into effect.  
g. Poultry Letter: Peter distributed a letter he received from the SDSU Extension  - SD Poultry Committee regarding the funds needed to be raised for cages. Members briefly discussed and mentioned how others species have raised funds for similar improvements through sponsorships. No action taken.
3. Off Season Events Update

a. National Jr. High Finals Rodeo: Meetings are continuing for the NJHFR being held here in June 2018 and 2019. The water to the campsites is behind schedule due to the weather. The camping logistics will need some planning. 
b. Activities & Upcoming Events: The SD Jr. High Regional Finals Rodeo was cancelled due to the blizzard as well as another Barrel Race. Heartland Pool Tourney went well, there were 68 pool tables in the Exhibit Hall, beer sales were very good. 
4. Projects/Programing Updates 
a. M&R Projects: Phase III of the Grandstand went to bid, the same company received the bid; they will start immediately after the fair. Many roofing jobs are currently being done, along with the OC Beef Barn electrical.
5. Commissioner or Manager Reports: Faron reported on the Active Shooter seminar that he attended along with Denise and some of the State Fair staff. Loren gave a kudos to the staff for all they do. Peter reported that the 4H Book is now available online. Justin thanked the staff for their hard work. Scott suggested a meeting in May to get rodeo job assignments and ideas. Gary & Dusty thanked the staff for all they do.
6. Executive Session (Move for executive session pursuant to SDCL 1-25-2(3) to discuss contractual matter). None
7. Adjournment: Tom Harmon made a motion to adjourn, Jason Bell seconded; motion carried by Roll Call Vote
Next meeting will be May 15th at 1 PM, a decision will be made on whether to have a Foundation meeting as well. Due to the Rodeo there will be no June meeting.
This meeting is being held in a physically accessible place.  Individuals needing assistance, pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, should contact the South Dakota State Fair at (605/353-7340) in advance of the meeting to make any necessary arrangements.
